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Chairman Clemens and members of the committee, my name is Lieutenant Adam 
Dvorak, assistant operations commander for the North Dakota Highway Patrol.  I am 
here to provide testimony in support of Senate Bill 2099, which was introduced at the 
request of the Highway Patrol. 

The removal of language in sections 1 and 3, and the addition of language in sections 2 
and 3, eliminates the requirement for law enforcement to provide a printed envelope for 
use in mailing bond to the corresponding clerk of district court. It also gives law 
enforcement the additional option to provide citizens with a website address or a quick 
response code, commonly referred to as a “QR code” to fulfill the requirements of 
NDCC 39-06.1-07.  

Currently, the Highway Patrol provides a printed envelope when citizens are issued a 
citation.  The envelopes are pre-printed to include information on how to pay the fines 
online through the ND Courts System.  The envelopes are also pre-printed with the 
notification form which is a requirement under NDCC 39-06.1-07 requiring an individual 
to be notified of a violation they have been charged with as well as the procedures 
available for handling a citation.  The language provided by the Director of the 
Department of Transportation must be approved by the Attorney General.  In addition to 
the pre-printed information, our administrative assistants also print the addresses for the 
53 individual clerks of district court on the envelopes, or, troopers on the side of the 
road affix a pre-printed address label for the appropriate county they are working in. 

This bill removes the requirement of providing the envelope to those being cited.  In the 
case of the Highway Patrol, we would provide them with the website address or the 
quick response code that electronically links them to the required notification form.  
That, along with the address of the appropriate clerk of district court, is printed on the 
citation.  Section 3 changes the language of “person” to “an individual”, and changes 
“shall” provide the person with an envelope for use in mailing the bond to “may”.  If 
another law enforcement agency does not want to change their procedure regarding 
issuing citations and providing bond envelopes, this bill does not change that, and they 
can continue conducting business as they have been.   

A cost analysis was completed of the bond envelopes; our agency alone currently 
spends approximately $9700 a biennium for pre-printed bond envelopes.  This change 
would also save time for both administrative assistants at our offices, and troopers on 
the side of the road.  I appreciate your support in considering the change reflected in 
this bill and I’d be happy to answer any questions you may have.    


